
 Loppergarth Playground & Community Group 
 

9th July 2019  at The Wellington Inn, Loppergarth 

 
Present: Lynne, Julie, Angie, Joe & Jules 
 

Apologies: Ang 
 

Minutes from the last meeting: Taken as a true and accurate record 
 

Actions from last meeting: 
 

Potholes –  Guy Timperley of the Parish Council says there is no cash available for 
resurfacing the whole of the carpark but will get quotes for hole repairs. 
 

Telephone Box windows – still awaiting Matt to sort this. 
 

Painting Telephone Box - Gary and Daran are going to tackle the telephone box and John 
Dawes has kindly offered to pay for the repainting through his business. We are still 
awaiting a quote for this. 
 

Cracks in stone wall – Joe still to ask Greg about this. 
 

The bench in the playground has had replacement wood fitted by the PC and the WI 1953 
plaque for bench has been affixed. 
 
 

Maintainence: 
 

Inspection report sighted Mats being needed under the swings and climbing frame 
although this is not a high priority at the moment. It will cost approx £39/sq m through 
Playdale Ltd, plus the price for fitting. 
   
One of the poles has been removed from the climbing frame as it was dangerously loose. 
 

Lynne has re-planted flowers in the planters and also trimmed the hedges and path edges. 
 

Fundraising: 
 

Joe to agree dates with Daran for a Casino Night – Oct/Nov and a Race Night for 
Jan/Feb 2020. 
 

Angie is making and taking orders for her Blackcurrant jam. 
 

A Lottery was discussed but the committee decided against it foe the time being. 
 

Any Other Business: 
 
Next meeting will be the AGM.   
 
 
Date for next meeting:   17th September 2019              Meeting closed at:  8.10 


